
Viking Thursday Tour Report for February 10, 2022 

Hi tourers, 

On arriving at the centre du plein air in St-Adolphe we found the ticket office and rentals moved farther 
back in the lot and the name changed to Avalanche, but no change in the trails. (phew!) 

9 of us; me, Derek, Jarmila, ChrisN, DonH, Linda, HowardB, Judée, and Brian set off on the Sapinière (2) 
then around the Jaune (3) and back, about 8 kms, 3 hrs. 

The skiing was good, 12cms, 5” of sometimes damp fresh powder. I had fishtail base skis, and needed to 
coat them twice to avoid clomping up. It was a pleasure to have mild weather, and it brightened up a bit 
towards the end. 

 


